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 From: IEEE 802 

To:  Chairman, ITU-R WP1A

Subject: Liaison to ITU-R WP1A regarding status of the 275-3000GHz frequency band

Dear Chairman WP1A,
This contribution was developed by IEEE Project 802®, the Local and Metropolitan Area Network Standards Committee (“IEEE 802”), an international standards development committee organized under the IEEE and the IEEE Standards Association (“IEEE-SA”).
Working Groups within IEEE 802 are developing new technologies and have an interest in the use of the 275 – 3000 GHz frequency band. Those technologies may include communications, sensors and imaging. 

We note that WRC-07 adopted Resolution 805 listing proposed agenda items to be considered at WRC-11. One of these agenda items, AI 1.6, calls for the 2011 Conference “to review No. 5.565 of the Radio Regulations in order to update the spectrum use by the passive services between 275 GHz and 3 000 GHz, in accordance with Resolution 950 (Rev.WRC‑07), and to consider possible procedures for free-space optical-links, taking into account the results of ITU‑R studies, in accordance with Resolution 955 (WRC‑07)”.  We further note that WP1A is the lead on WRC-11 AI 1.6. IEEE 802 has an interest in the work being done on that AI. We would appreciate being kept informed on the activities taking undertaken on AI 1.6 in WP1A. We are also considering participating in that work in preparation for WRC-11.
Contact:

Michael Lynch

IEEE SA Technical Liaison to ITU-R

Chairman, IEEE 802.18, Radio Regulatory Technical Advisory Group
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